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	               Rootes of the Pacific Northwest


Common Rootes
The Maryhill Hill climb event was a success.  Sunbeam was the featured marque this year and an idealized Starke Shelby’s race Tiger was on the event T-shirt.  Last year Studebaker was the featured marque and had 18 cars in attendance.  So our goal was to at least beat Studebaker since the Goldendale car club that puts on the car show portion of this event wasn’t too excited to feature Sunbeam since they seldom saw hardly many of them.  Well, to the credit of everyone that attended we had about 24 Sunbeams on the field out of about 180 registrants.  I have to admit that I am a bit of a closet Studebaker fan, as my first car was a 1959 Silver Hawk, with a 259 V8, automatic and 411 gears, that I purchased halfway thru college (No, not new, I just look that old).  Perhaps it was Judy and her friends renaming the car the Silver Sparrow that tarnished my love of my first car, but I have to admit that I like my Sunbeam much more than my Studebaker, so I was especially pleased to see the Sunbeam turnout.   

The field was the lawn of the Maryhill Museum, and it was a fine venue.  Not only did we get a chance to visit the Museum, but we also had the chance during the day to drive the Loops Road that is the hill climb route.  This is a historic highway and was actually the first 
paved road in Washington State.  The road was repaved about 1999.  This road is only open for vehicles during this weekend. Saturday was the car show and Sunday the hill climb itself.  The top Sunbeam at the car show was a white Sunbeam Harrington LeMans.  In the hill climb there were four Sunbeams competing, two white Alpines and the Tigers of Starke and Rodger.   Not bad, 4 Sunbeams out of about 45 total hill climb cars.  
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Our next club event will be the AGM at our home on Oct 16.  Details are elsewhere in the newsletter and those of you for which we have email addresses have already seen a few reminders.   We have changed the AGM to an afternoon event with very little cost, since we have had problems with the cost of evening banquets.  We hope you can attend your AGM, and if so, please RSVP so we know how much food and beverage to buy. 

Which reminds me, if you haven’t seen any notices about the recent Maryhill event or the AGM; it means that we don’t have your current email address.  I know we have asked before, but before you finish reading this newsletter, please let Budd Bennion know your current email address.   We are fortunate to have a fairly large number of people that dedicate many hours to keeping the Sunbeam spirit alive in the Northwest.  We would like be able to keep you fully advised of what is happening in the club and frankly email works the best.  There is not currently enough news in the club to generate a newsletter every month, so email works for many of us in between newsletters.  To this I should add that one of the more recent Studebaker owners indicated that while he enjoyed the car, it was the other car enthusiasts he had met that were more rewarding to him.  Isn’t that true for all of us?  So join the camaraderie of the club and our shared passion.  

At the Maryhill event, the talk got heated about PTC putting on a Sunbeam Northwest Event next year.  A little history of this event is probably in order.  For many years, there was a Tigers United event that was supposed to draw participants from B.C. to California.  A fairly middle ground location was chosen as Grants Pass.  That worked for a few years, but then the southern California people complained.  In 1978 the event moved to Redding, CA, and the rumor was that the following year, the location would be southern CA.  I was the current PTC president and attended the 1978 event and told the Tigers United organizers that PTC would not support the southern CA location.  Well, they ignored the northern clubs and chose to locate the next event in southern CA and many in the Northwest decided to do our own event instead.  PTC was a participant, but I will have to give credit to Jerry Rathburn in Oregon as the main instigator.  So in 1978 we had the first Sunbeam Northwest and the Oregon enthusiasts put on the first two events.  PTC then stepped in to do SNW III and V, and many afterwards.  One of the main differences between Tigers United and SNW, was that SNW embraced all Rootes vehicles, not just Tigers.  So I have to say that no one really “owns” the Sunbeam Northwest name or event.  We have cooperated over the last 32 years to keep the Sunbeam spirit alive.  The events have all been different, but to those that have ever attended a car event, they are similar, just as all car event tend to be similar.   So anyway, PTC is actively pursuing the idea of hosting a SNW.  The proposed dates are August 5 - 7, 2011.  Stay tuned for further information, but at least pencil those dates on your calendar.  

Lastly, from a personal standpoint, I have to tell you that I have immensely enjoyed being back active in the Sunbeam fraternity.  I have been a member of the club for most of my adult life, but for the past 6 years or so, my involvement with the local Corvette club has taken my energies.  According to the vote at the club meeting at Maryhill, I am starting my second year as President of our fine club.  I totally agree with the Studebaker owner who says the car is why he got started, but the people are why he still comes back.  I hope you feel the same way.  

See you on the road…Kevin Jewell
______________________________________
Editor’s Comments:

As an addendum to Kevin’s comments, Kathryn and I attended the Maryhill Loops Hill Climb event along with a number of PTC members.  Kevin and Judy had taken the time to plan a scenic route that avoided the interstates, for the most part.  
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The trip both to and from Goldendale was most enjoyable and gave all of us an opportunity to see part of the state that we hadn’t travelled before.  The trip down provided most of us a close view of the back of Budd’s Hillman every time we climbed a hill.
[image: image5.jpg]



We had a very nice lunch at the Red Horse diner in Ellensburg – a regular stop for both car and motorcycle aficionados.  
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There was some concern that Budd had become a bit too fond of his mascot as they appeared to be spending a lot of time together.
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There is little doubt that it’s the cars that bring us together at events like this.  But equally as compelling is the opportunity to visit with the friends we have made thanks to our common interest in our cars.  The Maryhill event was an excellent example of this as we spent each evening sitting in the parking lot socializing with a significant number of club members (as well as a few people envious of our little group).

The weather on Friday and Saturday was outstanding (low 80’s) and we stood in amazement at the number of cars that attended Saturday’s car show (180 registered).  The majority of the participants travelled to this event as there really isn’t much of a local population.  As I wandered around gazing at the forest of huge wind generators in the area (1200 of them), little did I know that Sunday would provide graphic evidence as to why they were there.
Sunday (the day of the hill climb) dawned cloudy and windy – I swear that wind was coming off a glacier somewhere nearby.  Try as we might there was simply no way to warm up and most of us ended up huddling in groups or hiding in cars or motor homes (thanks Dave).  I did notice that Alex and Cindy managed to find a dog blanket to keep off the chill and Dave seemed to think that shorts were the order of the day – even though Kevin is obviously not of the same opinion.
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The trip home Monday was very enjoyable as we opted to travel through Leavenworth with Alex & Joan, as an alternate way home.  It took a little longer and other than the really lousy lunch we had in Leavenworth, it was well worth the time invested.
Mike Clark
______________________________________
Secretary’s Report
Oct 01, 2010    PTC Meeting was held at the Quality Inn parking lot in Goldendale.

Kevin Jewell called the meeting to order

Bob Bennion, the Treasurer said the Club has about $8300 on hand including the $5300 CD.  He said the Club stays even because of Membership renewals; and the newsletter is published every other month.   The club will pick up costs of the AGM on October 16 at 1pm including the Hot Dishes and Door prizes and beverages.   Hot dishes will be from Taco Del Mar plus Lasagna.   Members are asked to bring their favorite appetizer, salad or dessert.    

It was reported that the slate of nominations for Club Officers for 2010-2011 were:

President:  Kevin Jewell

VP/ Newsletter Editor:   Mike Clark/ Kathryn Fitzgerald

Jim Clark:  Secretary

Bob Bennion:   Treasurer   

The motion to accept the slate passed.

Kevin announced that we’ll have an E (Executive) Board meeting in November, date to be determined.  To be discussed will be the coming year’s activities.    This year was planned around events.     Members are being asked to forward their ideas for the coming year.  Bob added, the club insurance covers all events and costs $300/year.

The meeting was adjourned.

Meeting notes by Judy Jewell, substituting for Jim Clark. 

_________________________________

2009-2010 Executive and Officers
President: 
Kevin Jewell

12120 – 202nd Ave. SE

Woodinville, WA 98077-5639

425-885-0103

kevinj@olyprecast.com
VP/Newsletter 
Kathryn Fitzgerald/Mike Clark

4723 Woodside Place

West Vancouver, BC V7S 2X5

Tiger2@telus.net
Secretary:
Jim Clark

17711 – 10th Ave. NW

Shoreline, WA 98177

206-533-1187

jwclark2@comcast.net
Treasurer:
Bob Bennion

37904 Fawn Rd NE.

Hansville, WA 98340

360-638-1992

904star@centurytel.net
Chairpersons
Activities:       Larry & Eileen Ingersoll
                        29206 61st Ave S
                        Auburn, WA 98001
                        253-946-0762
                        Laingersol@aol.com
Membership:  Budd Bennion
                        14720 30th NE
                        Seattle, WA 98155
                        206-364-8478
                        budd.bennion@comcast.net
Historian:        Brett Simpson
                        10005 SE 267th St.
                        Kent, WA 98031
                        253-859-5096
                        brsjal1@comcast.net
2010 EVENTS CALENDAR
Official PTC activities are printed in red.  We have listed other possible activities of which you might want to participate.  Call a couple of friends and try something new. 
Now
Exotics at Redmond Town Center (Desert Fire Restaurant).  On nice Saturdays the exotics (mostly Italian, but others also show) mingle starting about 8:30 AM. There is no cost and if you are looking to see some impressive vehicles up close, it is worth the visit.

Oct 16
PTC Annual General Meeting.  1:00 PM at the home of Kevin & Judy Jewell, 12120 202 Ave NE, Woodinville, 98077, 425.885.0103.  Club will furnish hot dishes and beverages, members to bring pot luck to share, either appetizer, salad or dessert.  Please RSVP to Kevin, kevinandjudy@isomedia.com so we know how much food to order.  Door prizes galore.  

Oct 8-11
Tigers East/Alpines East, Rockland, ME, http://teae.org/.
Dec 5
PTC Christmas Party.  This year we are changing the format to start at noon.  Dave and Anita Dunn will be our hosts.  Address is 5906 Mont Blanc Pl NW, Issaquah.  

?
Day trip to Leavenworth, and possibly Icicle Creek Winery.  Where does this fit in for you?
If you know of other events we should be listing, please contact our activity chairs, Larry & Eileen Ingersoll.  

PTC Annual General Meeting Oct 16
A reminder that the club AGM is coming fast!  Oct 16 @ 1:00 PM at the home of Kevin & Judy Jewell - 12120 - 202nd Ave NE

Woodinville WA 98077-5639.  The club is furnishing the beverages and hot dishes, which will include a catered tortilla bar from Taco del Mar, and lasagna.  We ask that everyone bring a pot luck side dish, an appetizer, salad or dessert.  Don’t miss out on all the door prizes we will be giving away.  

 

If you have already RSVP, no need to do so again.  If you are coming and haven’t yet RSVP, please do so to be sure we order enough food & beverages.  Either reply to Budd, or send an email to kevinj@olyprecast.com.  

 

Good fellowship, good food and lots of door prizes.  What is there not to like?  Hope to see you on the 16th, and let us know you are coming.

Kevin Jewell
______________________________________
PTC Roster Update:  
We haven’t printed a roster since October 2005.  Probably time we did so.  Budd Bennion is the “keeper” of the roster information.   Please update your address, phone number and email address to Budd at 206-364-8478, or budd.bennion@comcast.net.  If we have your email address we can also get you an earlier copy of the newsletter.  Further we can send you email alerts to upcoming activities.  We promise not to spam you or to sell your information.  Please update your information today, before the request is forgotten.
 ______________________________________
PTC Newsletter: by E-Mail?
Do you wish you got your newsletter earlier?  Well, we can solve that very easily.  If you are willing to receive your newsletter via email, we can probably save at least a week in the time it takes for you to get the newsletter.  That week is what it takes us to print the newsletter, collate, and mail.  Sound good?  Simply confirm with our newsletter editors your current email address to: (tiger2@telus.net).  Not only will you get the info earlier, but you will help the club control our costs.  Don’t forget that if you didn’t get the email reminders about the fall tour organized by Craig Burlingame, that you should also forward your new email address to budd.bennion@comcast.net and kevin&judy@isomedia.com.  

Remember that we promise not to spam you.
______________________________________
Laps from The Past
Oct 1993:  Budd Bennion is President.  There is a re-print of a Jerry Titus article regarding making a cross-country run in an Imp, attempting to set a record time.  Gas stops every 250 miles with driver changes every 125 miles.  Every second driver change was accomplished by locking a hand throttle full on and swapping places.  Total cost was reported to be $24.  The car was fitted with oversized tires and Titus reported a max speed of 93.  
Nov 1997:  What gives, Budd Bennion is still President?  Dick Sanders gives a little history of his long running “Fill ‘Er Up” article.  Seems it was started about 1980 when Dick and Jim Leach were co-editors of the newsletter and were having trouble getting enough material from the members to complete a newsletter, thus the need to “fill up” the newsletter.  
Oct 2002:  Do I dare even mention this again?  Budd is President once again.  Cover consists of photos of the most recent Ballard Locks Show and Shine.  This was a fun event while the Corps of Engineers (operators of the locks) cooperated.  This was the year that Brian and Lisa Bogsdon almost single handily put on Sunbeam Northwest in Longview with trips to Windy Ridge (Mt St Helens) and an almost never ending rally that included a trip across the Columbia in an extremely small car ferry.  
Nov 2005:  Dick Sanders is now President, but Budd is still active as Membership Chair, a position that he still holds today.  At the AGM, Craig Burlingame treated everyone to a power point presentation of photos from the year, plus Sunbeam clips for the old Get Smart show.  Those of you that attended the Bellevue ABFM in 2010 will remember the company that displayed an electric Alpine partially complete.  In the 2005 newsletter Dick Sanders has a report of his visit to Cloud Electric Vehicles facility in Kent, who at the time were doing (wait for it) an electric Alpine.  Wonder where that car is now?  

Thanks to: Kevin

Are you buying, selling or trading? Email us at Tiger2@telus.net
We need your help!  If you know of any Sunbeam Events, please contact your Activities Co-coordinator and we’ll get it in the newsletter.
Want to avoid mail delays? Receive your next issue of the PTC Newsletter emailed to you on-line. Contact us at Tiger2@telus.net with your email address
We want to hear your great stories! Do you have a great story to share? Send us the details with your photos. Let us know!
DO WE HAVE YOUR CURRENT ADDRESS AND EMAIL?  HELP US KEEP OUR RECORDS UP TO DATE AND SEND YOUR CHANGES TO BUDD OR THE EDITOR.
World’s Fastest Sunbeam

STOC received this news this morning - 17th September: 

Today, Dr Mayf (aka, Larry Mayfield) of Pahrump, Nevada has driven his Sunbeam (…shall we say…”modified” Series V Alpine) to a speed of 204.912 mph on the Bonneville Salt Flats, during the World of Speed event, Sept 16, 2010 to finally beat the 203.792 mph speed that Sir Henry Segrave ran in 1927 as the land speed record on the sands of Daytona Beach in his Sunbeam and becoming the first person to travel at more than 200 mph. 

Larry/DrMayf has been working for this day since he bought a rust bucket Alpine from a neighbor when he was working in Huntsville, AL in late summer of 1997. Needless to say he and his lovely wife/best friend/crew chief/co-owner/and many other titles and hats, Cathy are ecstatic. 

I must add, he was only running to pass the 1927 Land Speed Record and become the World’s Fastest Sunbeam, and he’s done it!!! 

His website: http://www.mayfco.com/msports.htm 
His email: drmayf@mayfco.com 
a nice background article: http://teae.org/worlds-fastest-sunbeam-wannabie/
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Profile your car!

We would like to have a profile of your car, even if everyone knows who you are. Please email your profile to Mike & Kathryn.  New to the PTC, Let us know the details, as we would like to do a feature article on your car!
Renewing your membership?
Members are asked to observe their renewal dates on each month’s address label. The date indicates when your dues are due to continue receiving the PTC Newsletter.  Please send all membership correspondence to Budd at:  14720 30th NE, Seattle, WA. 98155 (206)364-8478 or via email: budd.bennion@comcast.net.
Annual Membership fee $32.00 US/35.00 Foreign for foreign members.
Canadian Funds Payment to PTC
We ask each Canadian member to calculate the current exchange rate into US funds. Example: dues today $35.00USD=38.50 CAD (based on 10% exchange rate)
Make payment payable to Pacific Tiger Club and we will process via our bank. Exchange rates are constantly changing.  For assistance you may use the following website: http://www.xe.com
Want to avoid mail delays? Receive your next issue of the PTC Newsletter emailed to you on-line. Contact us at Tiger2@telus.net with your email address
We want to hear your great stories! Do you have a great story to share? Send us the details with your photos. Let us know!
TECH TIP
If you are wiring your tail and/or head lights, you may not have a clue which wire does what.  This may help…

Low beam – Red or Red/White

Ground – Black

High beam – Green or Red
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Head lights:

Looking at the back of the bulb, it would wire as shown in the diagram (colors may vary).

Tail lights:

The short element is bright, the taller one is dim.  The bulb socket must be grounded, especially on a fiberglass car.


Thanks: Bob Bennion
______________________________________
Vintage Racing
2010 SOVREN EVENT   CALENDAR
All vintage events sponsored by SOVREN. More info for these and other NW vintage events can be found at: http://www.sovren.org/
FOR SALE:
1967 - Sunbeam Alpine

Soft top, original hard top and cover. 

98% Original
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Do you have an interesting tech tip to share with the readers? We are always interested in any submissions.
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Price:  $ 5,000.00

Mike Seek 236 W Second St.

Tonasket, WA.    98855 Phone: (509) 486-1301

Email To:   lou6453@yahoo.com 

WANTED
1. I am looking for a Tiger to buy.  I would prefer a good driver with the thought of restoring it in the future.  I would also consider a relatively rust free car that is in need of restoration. If you happen to know anyone that would want to trade a Tiger for a Series I E-Type coupe that is rust free but in need of restoration, I would consider that as well.

Don Joy

Yakima, WA


britcar1@msn.com
2. “Looking for Sunbeam Alpine/Tiger hardtop for a Tiger Mark 1a. 
 
Please call Josie at 250 613-0065.”

REGALIA
Hats, Hats, Hats… We got ‘em! $15.00 +2.50 for shipping, all have the "Pacific Tiger Club" Logo on the front, some have Tiger or Alpine on the side and some have no added logo on the side.  Make all forms of payment to "Pacific Tiger Club" and mail to Budd Bennion, 14720 30th Ave NE, Seattle WA 98155-7512.
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Save postage by picking up regalia at club meeting 

Fleece jackets $30 + postage $4
Polo shirts- Lady's = $20 + postage $3 
Men’s = $15 + postage $3
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Pacific Tiger Club
12120 – 202nd Ave. SE
Woodinville, WA 98077-5639

425-885-0103

kevinj@olyprecast.com
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